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JOB TITLE: Teaching Assistant (Level 1) 
 
GRADE: Bucks Pay Range 1   
 
HOURS: 30 hours per week 39 weeks per year  

(Term time, plus 5 Inset Days) 
 
ACCOUNTABLE TO:  SEND Manager 
 
 
 Purpose of the Job  

 
 To support pupils’ learning by contributing effectively to a range of learning activities within the 

classroom as directed by the teacher, and contribute to behaviour management. 

 To support the learning and inclusion of pupils with SENDs. 

 
Duties  

 
 Contribute effectively to lesson planning, preparation of resources, organisation of pupils’ work, and 

other tasks necessary to maintain a good learning environment. 

 Develop a clear understanding of the individual needs of pupils’ and their targets. 

 To develop own knowledge of the range of SEND ‘areas of need’ and strategies to support same. 

 Adopt a range of strategies, in line with the school policies and procedures, to promote good 
behaviour and social skills. 

 Demonstrate and promote the positive values, attitudes and behaviour you expect from all pupils 
across the school. 

 Have high expectations of all pupils; respect their social, cultural, linguistic, religious and ethnic 
backgrounds and be committed to developing their ability to learn. 

 Work collaboratively with colleagues, knowing when to seek help and advice. 

 At all times safeguard pupils and maintain safe working practices in accordance with BCC and school 
guidelines and policies. 

 Contribute effectively to assessment procedures and recording pupil progress, both academic and 
their social, emotional and behavioural development. 

 Contribute effectively to housekeeping and maintenance tasks within the Learning Support classroom 
(SS1), including wall displays, filing and other administrative tasks as directed by the SEND Manager. 

 Maintain confidentiality at all times in accordance with school policies and procedures. 

 Recognise and respond effectively to equal opportunities issues as they arise, including by 
challenging stereotyped views and by challenging bullying or harassment, following relevant 
procedures and policies. 

 Maintain agreed records and prepare reports on pupils’ progress as required. 

 To undertake break / lunch duties as required. 

 Liaise appropriately with parents, carers and other professionals as requested by and  
under the guidance of the SEND Manager. 

 Assist with offsite activities and supervision of pupils when appropriate. 

 Participate in staff development, staff meetings and INSET days where necessary. 

 Liaise with the SEND Manager/Class Teacher/TA colleagues following initial assessment in order to 
agree the intervention required and assist in development of support plans, taking into account and 
matching the needs of both the pupil and the school. 

 Work directly with pupils in order to develop a relationship and an understanding of their 
circumstances and to provide support as required by promoting self-esteem. 

 Work with individual pupils to formulate and develop strategies aimed at achieving and developing 
independent learning skills and behavioural change. 

 Encourage and support pupils to achieve the agreed outcomes. 

 Assist and encourage pupils by helping them to identify and access appropriate resources and 
facilities. 
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 Liaise regularly with class teachers and colleagues to report on work undertaken, pupil progress, 
development and achievement. 

 Monitor pupil progress, development, achievement and maintaining a record of work undertaken with 
pupils. 

 Contribute to discussions and participate in meetings when requested with staff, parents and other 
professionals. 

 Liaise appropriately with other agencies and professionals as required. 

 Liaise with parents/carers at regular intervals where required. 

 Use ICT to advance pupils’ learning as required. 

 To facilitate agreed access arrangements for pupils during internal and external examinations. 

 To support own professional development by: undertaking training as appropriate; seeking to improve 
practice via collaborative working with colleagues and sharing of good practice; keeping up to date 
records relating to supporting evidence and new targets on performance management for appraisal 
process 

 To undertake any further duties reasonably requested by the Headteacher or Line Manager. 

 
 
 
 
 
Signed: ________________________________________ Date: ___________________ 
              (TA) 
 
 
 
Signed: ________________________________________ Date: ___________________ 
             (HEADTEACHER) 

 

 


